
 

Important Notice 
E. 78th Street Pedestrian Bridge  

HBMC029R 

As part of NYC DOT’s ongoing project to replace the pedestrian bridge over the FDR, new 
barriers and guide rails will be installed. In addition, there will be lane striping to return lanes to 
their original width. This work will result in lane closures between 11 p.m. and 6 a.m. each night, 
the week of September 19, through early Saturday morning, September 24. Road work, to 
prepare for the closure, will start at 10 p.m. each evening.  
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FDR Drive Between E. 77th Street and E. 79th Street 

Overnight One and Two Lane Closures 
 

Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday, September 19 to 21 

Overnight Northbound Right Lane Closure  

  Two-hour closure from 11 p.m. to 1 a.m. the following day 

Early Morning Northbound Right and Center Lane Closures 

  Two lanes closed from 1 a.m. until 5 a.m. (Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday)  

Thursday, September 22 

Overnight Southbound Right Lane Closure: 

 Two-hour closure from 11 p.m. until 1 a.m. the following day (Friday, 9/23) 

Early Morning Southbound Right and Center Lane Closures 

 Two lanes closed 1 a.m. until 5 a.m. (Friday, 9/23) 

Tuesday through Friday, all lanes re-open at 5 a.m. 

Friday, September 23 

Overnight Northbound and Southbound Closures 

 Northbound:  One lane closure from 11 p.m. until 1 a.m. the following day 

   Two lanes closed from 1 a.m. until 3 a.m. (Saturday, 9/24) 

 Southbound: Two lanes closed from 3 a.m. until 6 a.m. (Saturday, 9/24) 

All lanes re-open at 6 a.m. 

It is expected that the new bridge, being built off-site, will be delivered by barge and crane and 
put in place the weekend of October 15 – 16, 2011. 

Community Liaison Deborah Howes is available to provide information about the project via 
email at E78thStreetPedestrianBridge@gmail.com or at 347-834-7455. For all NYC non-
emergency services, including inquiries regarding NYCDOT Construction projects, dial 311.  Be 
prepared to give the following information so your call can be directed properly: your name and 
the borough; Project Number – HBMC029R, and a return phone number. 


